Kashoggli case highlights ‘very
worrying practice’ of overseas
abductions, says UN expert

The case of Saudi dissident journalist Jamal Kashoggi is just the latest
example of a “new and very worrying practice” of States abducting individuals
beyond their own borders, said the Chair of the UN Working Group on Enforced
Disappearances, addressing the UN General Assembly on Thursday.

In its annual report, presented to the UN Human Rights Council at the end of
September, the Working Group on Enforced Disappearances highlighted the
practice which Chair, Bernard Duhaime, said “occurs with or without the
acquiescence of the host state, and while in most cases the victims reappear
in detention after a short period, in other cases they remain disappeared —
as in the recent shocking case of Saudi journalist Jamal Khashoggi.”

Mr. Duhaime reiterated a statement released on 9 October, which called for an
independent international investigation into what happened, and the
identification and prosecution of the perpetrators

He added that the Working Group had previously expressed its concerns over
‘short-term disappearances’, increasingly used in recent years especially in
the context of anti-terrorism operations. Mr. Duhaime said it was often done
“to extract evidence and finalise the investigation outside the protection of
the law and often resorting to coercion, if not torture”.

This year’'s report expresses serious concern that the number of enforced
disappearances continues to be unacceptably high worldwide, with 820 new
cases reported between May 2017 and May this year, and called for more
assistance to be made available to family members and members of civil
society to enable them to report cases to the Working Group and, more
importantly, to keep working on enforced disappearance issues.

“Whether it is used to repress political dissent, combat organised crime, or
allegedly fight terrorism, when resorting to enforced disappearance, States
are actually perpetrating a crime and an offence to human dignity”, Mr.
Duhaime told the Assembly, urging all Member States to ratify, without delay,
the International Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced
Disappearance.

The Working Group was set up in 1980, to help families find out what happened
to their relatives. It serves as a channel of communication between family
members of victims of enforced disappearance and other sources reporting
cases of disappearances, and the Governments concerned.
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